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CASE 20-E-0197 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to 

Implement Transmission Planning Pursuant to the 
Accelerated Renewable Energy Growth and 
Community Benefit Act. 

 
 

NOTICE EXTENDING COMMENT PERIOD 
 

(Issued October 12, 2022) 
 
 

On December 17, 2021, Central Hudson Gas & Electric 

Corporation, Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc., Long 

Island Power Authority, Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a 

National Grid, New York State Electric & Gas Corporation, Orange 

& Rockland Utilities, Inc., and Rochester Gas and Electric 

Corporation (collectively, the Utilities) filed a Coordinated 

Grid Planning Process (CGPP) proposal.  By notice issued    

March 3, 2022, comments were requested on the CGPP proposal by 

December 21, 2022. 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the period for submitting 

comments on the Utilities’ CGPP proposal is extended until 

March 3, 2023, to provide additional time for stakeholders to 

review the detailed CGPP proposal that the Utilities have 

indicated will be filed by January 1, 2023.  Any interested 

person or entity may submit comments by March 3, 2023. 

Comments should refer to “Case 20-E-0197” and should be 

submitted by e-filing through the Department’s Document and 

Matter Management System.  Individuals unable to file 

electronically may mail their comments to the Hon. Michelle L. 

Phillips, Secretary, Three Empire Plaza, Albany, New York 

12223- 1350.1  

       
 

(SIGNED) MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 
Secretary 

 
1 Filing electronically is strongly encouraged. 
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